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REGENERATION & GROWTH 
REGULATORY SERVICES  
BRENT CIVIC CENTRE 
ENGINEERS WAY 
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TEL: 020 8937 5359 
EMAIL: business.licence@brent.gov.uk 
 

 Contact: Dennis Viechweg 

Tel: 020 8937 5359  

 
Our Ref: 223339770 
Your Ref:  
Date: 13 May 2015  
  

Dear Sir/Madam, 

LICENSING ACT 2003  
Premises Licence Expedited Review Application 
Club Jet Sete, 252 High Street, NW10 4TD 

Following an application from the Metropolitan Police for a Summary Licence Review under 
Section 53A of the Licensing Act 2003 a hearing was held at Brent Civic Centre on 
Wednesday 29th April 2015. 

At the hearing the Committee reached the following conclusion: 

• that the premises licence continue in full force and effect, subject to the 
following interim steps being taken by way of additional conditions and 
informatives on the grounds of serious crime and disorder under section 53B 3 
(a) of the Act (as inserted by Section 21 of the Violent Crime Reduction Act 
2006) pending the full review; 

 
Additional conditions 
A1) To ensure the safe and quiet dispersal from the premises, there should be a 

minimum of two SIA qualified supervisors deployed at the front of the premises, 
away from the door on Friday and Saturday nights who are to remain in position until 
the crowd has fully dispersed. 

 
A2) To ensure the safe and quiet dispersal from the premises facilities within the 

premises shall be made readily available for patrons to await cabs. 
 
Informatives 
 
a) Regular announcements should be made from 03.00 hours reminding patrons to 

leave the premises in a quiet and orderly manner so as to prevent congestion and 
disturbance occurring. 

 
b) The Premises Licence Holder shall adhere to all existing conditions on the licence 

including timings. 



 
c) The Premises Licence Holder to continue to work in partnership with the Police so as 

to improve the overall management of the premises  
 

The Sub-Committee when arriving at its decision considered all of the evidence 
having regard to the Council’s Statement of Licensing  Policy, amended guidance 
issued from time to time under Section 182 of the Act, and the licence holders 
human rights under the Human Rights Act 1998 (namely Article 6, Article 8 and 
Article 1 of the First Protocol.  Accordingly, in all of the circumstances of the case it 
was felt that the decision of the Sub-Committee was reasonable, proportionate and 
necessary in all of the circumstances of the case. 

This condition will remain on your licence until the matter is addressed at the full review 
hearing.  Full details of the date and time of the review will be sent to you in due course.   

If you have any questions regarding the Committee’s decision please do not hesitate to 
contact me.  

Yours faithfully  

 

 

Linda Legister 
Service Improvement Officer 


